2016 Master Gardener Mentor Guidelines
Thank you for volunteering to be a mentor for one or more of the current members of the Master Gardener Program class.  We hope that your enthusiasm for gardening, education and volunteering as part of the Purdue Master Gardener Program and the La Porte County Master Gardener Association will “rub off” onto these new Master Gardener Interns.
Below are some guidelines for you to use as suggestions when working with your “mentees.”

· Personally invite the intern(s) to attend the La Porte County Master Gardener January meeting on Thursday, January 5th, 2017, at 6:00 p.m., Purdue Extension Office-La Porte County, La Porte, IN.  At the meeting, please sit with the intern(s) and be ready to introduce them during the meeting.  Introduce them to other Master Gardeners at this and future meetings and other activities.

· Invite the intern(s) to participate with you in at least one volunteer activity during the first few months of the year.  This will help introduce them to the process of recording volunteer hours and provide a means for them to know someone at the activity.  You may also describe some of the volunteer activities that you participated in during the past year.  Each intern has received a copy of the major Master Gardener projects and contact information for each project coordinator. 

· Please encourage your intern to sign up with you for at least one Garden Hotline session (Hotline runs MWF 9:00 a.m. to noon April – September at the Extension office).  The interns have been asked to sign up for at least two sessions during the coming year. Time during the Hotline can be used to answer consumer horticulture questions, explore common interests, and share garden information.
· “Check in” with them two or three times during 2017 just to make sure the intern(s) has any questions answered, gets some encouragement for completing the intern volunteer hours, and has the opportunity to provide feedback to the Association and Extension Office about the Master Gardener Program.

· Assist them with online reporting of volunteer and education hours. Help answer questions about what counts and what doesn’t.  If you don’t know or have questions, please have them call the Extension office. 

· Remind them to check the La Porte County Master Gardener website for updates and information (this is where the LPCMGA newsletter is posted:   www.extension.purdue.edu/laporte). Also encourage them to visit the Purdue Master Gardener website for additional information and upcoming events: www.hort.purdue.edu/mg. 

These are just suggestions; you may be more creative and have more ideas.  We encourage you to consider additional ideas to make the first year for your intern(s) as a Master Gardener an exciting and meaningful one.  Thank you for your assistance with this important task.
